Care home fined following death of
vulnerable resident

A care home operator has been fined £400,000 for safety breaches, following
the death of a vulnerable resident at a care home in Scotland.

On the night of 16 December 2021, Susan Greens, a resident at Springfield
Bank Care Home, could not be found on the premises.

Springfield Bank Car
Home

Following a search around the site in Bonnyrigg near Edinburgh, care
assistants found the 95-year-old in her nightwear lying in an external
courtyard. Mrs Greens had fallen and struck her head in the courtyard where
she had been in the cold for some time.

She was admitted to Edinburgh Royal Infirmary and sadly died in hospital two
days later.

An investigation by the Health and Safety Executive (HSE) found Mrs Greens
died because she was able to access the courtyard while unsupervised and had
fallen, spending up to an hour and a half outside before staff came to her
aid.

Springfield Bank Care Home is run by HC-One Ltd and is a purpose-built care
home offering nursing and nursing dementia care.

Guidance on Health and safety in care homes (hse.gov.uk) is available helping
those providing and managing care homes a better understanding of the real
risks and how to manage them effectively.

At Edinburgh Sheriff Court on 22 February, care home provider HC-One Limited
of Archer Street, Darlington pleaded guilty to breaching Regulations Section


http://www.government-world.com/care-home-fined-following-death-of-vulnerable-resident/
http://www.government-world.com/care-home-fined-following-death-of-vulnerable-resident/
https://www.hse.gov.uk/pubns/books/hsg220.htm

3(1) and Section 33(1)(a) of the Health and Safety at Work etc. Act 1974.
They were fined £400,000.

Speaking after the case, HSE inspector Kerry Cringan said: “This error cost a
vulnerable old lady her life — families think that their loved ones will be
safe in care.

“This was tragic and wholly avoidable. Had the doors been kept locked at
night or had there been a system where staff would be told if the doors to
the courtyard had been opened, the accident could have been avoided.”

Notes to Editors:

1. The Health and Safety Executive (HSE) is Britain’s national regulator
for workplace health and safety. We prevent work-related death, injury
and ill health through regulatory actions that range from influencing
behaviours across whole industry sectors through to targeted
interventions on individual businesses. These activities are supported
by globally recognised scientific expertise.

2. More information about the legislation referred to in this case is
available.

3. Further details on the latest HSE news releases is available.
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